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Editorial

First of all a Happy New Year to our contributors, distributors, readers and
advertisers, and a pat on the back to ourselves. The authors of the Parish
Plan have told us that parishioners gave the newsletter full marks in the
questionnaire, so we’'ll try to keep it interesting. The newsletter group will be
helped in that task by our new member Clarissa Newell who brings youth
and artistic flair, and will be the point of contact especially for youth issues.
On the back page are telephone numbers of the group, any of whom would
be happy to receive notes, articles, suggestions for a better newsletter (in
case we're becoming a bit predictable?).
The Newsletter Group

Parish Council Meeting 20 December 2010

“And the snow lay round about...” Fore Street residents, and in the
A lot of time in an otherwise hollow longer term to create a parish-
meeting was spent discussing how wide strategy for gritting which
the parish could cope better with allowed for some local purchasing
snow and ice. Chairman Andrew and decision-making.
Butcher explained that in the next After the meeting, council and
financial year Cornwall Council eight members of the public
would no longer take responsibility enjoyed mince pies and sherry,
for topping up grit bins in the Dbefore declaring the draft Parish
parish, or would do so only for a Plan a creation of unrivalled
price. It would retain responsibility gorgeousness, apart from
for gritting only the principal road advising that it should attend to
access to the village, but would Emergency Planning and (wait for
need to be advised that the road it) Road Gritting. The meeting
that passes Stockadon is the one ended without mention of
to go for. As a short term refreshments at January’s
improvement, council agreed to try  session, but a brandy and ginger
to provide a bin plus grit for use by  would hit the spot. What’s yours?

Morton Macleod

Parish Council Meeting 17th January 2011

This two-hour meeting did not
cover a lot of ground, but from time
to time it minutely dissected issues
that on a summer’s evening might
have been dismissed impatiently
in favour of a Pimm’s on the lawn.
The graceful lady constable came
to tell us that police cover may be
reduced in rural areas and that

there had been no crime in the
parish recently, so that’s all right.
She was asked what could be
done to stop huge commercial
vehicles being sat-nav’d to
Ziggarson Hill and said that the
police could not help, but could
close the road to all traffic if it were
unsafe e.g. due to snow. Council



hopes to have “Narrow road” signs
erected on the single-lane
approaches to the parish, and is in
dispute with County over costs. The
road gritting strategy is evolving
reassuringly. I'm less impressed
with our council’s ability to erect a
simple sign at the cricket field with
the legend ‘Searle Family Memorial
Field’ as promised in 2007 when
the field was gifted to them. At least
they had got to the stage of having
a slate slab inscribed, but the
mason’s tool caused a stab wound
rather than an incision, ruined the
slate, and raised a rueful laugh
from the councillors who should by
now be feeling quite spooked.

Planning. Council recommended
refusal for:

Construction of dwelling and
associated parking, Penyoke,
Cargreen.

Council asked for deferral of
decision (more information needed)
for:

Retention of siting of mobile

steel storage containers, Long
Orchard, Landulph.
These decisions were not

arrived at lightly and involved the
sort of long and meandering
exchanges which are best
conducted from deep leather
armchairs in an aroma of Havanas
and lIslay’s finest. For example,
when discussing Long Orchard,
council was puzzled by County-
level Planning and Enforcement
Officers’ reluctance to divulge
some helpful information, and
found themselves in need of basic
facts about the nature of the
business activities, traffic flows,
site development and so on, and
moved on almost seamlessly to
muse on the need to set the
hounds of officialdom on possible
irregular constructions in a nearby
field. Your round | think, Sir
Humphrey.

Morton Macleod

AFFORDABLE HOUSING
Landulph Parish Council Annual Assembly
8.00pm 21 March 2011
The guest speaker at the March meeting of Landulph Parish Council will
be Mr Chris Lunn, Cornwall Council Affordable Housing Officer. So that
he can address specific local concerns, please pass your comments or

question by email to the Parish Council Clerk, Chris Harris, at
1crh276@tiscali.co.uk, or speak to our Council Chairman Andrew
Butcher on 01752 844302.
This subject got strong support in the Parish Plan, so it makes sense to
find out what can be done.




What’s the problem?

There are still two vacancies for
Parish Councillors despite
encouraging nudges and publicity
on noticeboards and in the
newsletter. The present group of
five cope admirably, but would
prefer to share the load with two
more public-spirited parishioners.
Regular readers will know that
parish council meetings make good
things happen, and can be fun. So
please join in.

Council Clerk Chris Harris will
give more details by phone on
01503 230161 or email
1crh276@tiscali.co.uk.

Morton Macleod

Road Salt/Grit

In case there’s a return of snow
and ice, Landulph Parish Council
has moved a grit bin to lower Fore
Street, and bought a tonne of road
grit which is now stored beside the
Rectory Room. These supplies are
for use on public roads and
pavements and may be used
sparingly (one handful per 2 sq
metres is recommended) by
parishioners, who are also
encouraged to buy their own salt
for domestic paths and drives.
Andrew Butcher

Table Tennis Tables

There are two table tennis
tables in the Memorial Hall.

If anyone wants to hire the hall
and use them, this can be
arranged.

Please contact me for more
details.

Jo Butcher

Chair Landulph Memorial Hall
01752 844302
jobutcher@hotmail.co.uk

Derriford Hospital 152 Bus
Since January 1, conditions for
using the Cornish over-60 free pass
on buses has changed; you are no
longer able to use this concession

before 9.30am, but if you show
your Bus Pass before this time the
fare from Saltash to Derriford is a
reduced fare of £1.20. By the way,
the bus company identify the
roundabout near Roger Young’s as
Latchbrook Roundabout.

After 9.30 you may use your free
pass as before.
Reg Rice

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers. We are very grateful
to them. New volunteers are always welcome.
Births, Deaths and Marriages.
If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee
member. Details on the back cover.



Babysitting
All ages

D

Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:

Telephone extensions

Please contact Competitive Prices

Lucy Gorham Contact Mike Pendered
01752 294386
01 752 849787 Mobile 07745 027 625

Chris Billing

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services
All types of garden work undertaken which includes:
Tree surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge trimming
Turfing
Fencing
And many more
Agricultural work can also be undertaken
Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available
ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE
Contact Chris Billing
01752 845234 or mobile 0798 057 4104
07980574104




The Christmas Walk and Talk

What a cliff hanger it was for the prospect of our Parish walks this year
with sheet ice covering the lanes and many of the paths right up until
Christmas Eve! Would any one turn up on 27 December, and would it be
safe to lead a walk at all? Then we were saved by a last minute thaw and,
although heavy rain was forecast for the day, it held off until after lunch and
we had fair walking weather. How lucky was that!! There was a goodly turn
out of people; | think we were all just relieved to be able to get out again and
enjoy meeting the neighbours after many people had been trapped indoors
during the difficult conditions.

There were 48 people walking, and we served pasties and soup to 35.
There was an age range from 8 weeks (little Penny with four generations of
her family enjoying the day) to the oldest walker of 86 — and | am sure Reg
will not mind me mentioning the fact! There were also, as usual, a few dogs
and an adorable puppy of 9 weeks.

Thank you all for turning out and making it such an enjoyable day.
Margaret Honey

Lynne Saunders



Landulph Memorial Hall
News from Landulph Memorial Hall

A table top sale was held in
November; 17 stall holders attended
and lots of bargains were found.

Children’s Christmas entertainment
on a very icy morning at the
beginning of the school holidays was
great fun; popcorn was made, the

Mums and Dads had coffee and
cake, and all enjoyed the films. The AGM of the Hall
These two events and the Christmas IS on
market at the beginning of December Monday 28 February 2011
all produced a profit for Hall funds. A _at7pm
big thank you is due to all who helped in the annexe
and attended these functions. and all who live in the parish are
Landulph Memorial Hall Management | Invited to attend.
Committee
Secretary
Landulph Memorial Hall Management Committee needs a
secretary.

The Hall has a committee, all volunteers, who help ensure
that the Hall serves the parish well. The committee advises on
the general upkeep, management and finance. It is also involved
in fund-raising. The post of secretary has been vacant for six
months and | have tried to combine being Chair as well as
secretary. Is there anyone out there who would like to help?

You would be needed for four meetings per year to arrange
the agenda and take minutes, and to take minutes for the
executive committee meetings. There is a also a small amount
of correspondence. It is a good way to get to know people in the
community.

Please contact me if you are interested and would like to help.
Jo Butcher
Chair Landulph Memorial Hall Management Committee
01752 844302



Landulph Under 5’s

Landulph Under 5’s had a busy time in the run up to
Christmas. We had numerous Christmas events, including a
visit to see Santa at the Donkey Park, our Australian Nativity
play and our end of term party with a very special guest. The
children all had a good time and we all felt thoroughly festive by the end of
term! Many of us battled the snow and ice to get to the Christmas film show.
Jo Butcher’s cake for the grown-ups and the popcorn machine for the children
made it all worthwhile. We hope to roll the children’s film club out on a
half-termly basis.

Pre-School’s spring term topic is TOYS! They will be looking at old, new
and favourite toys. We are looking for any interesting, unusual or old toys
for ‘Show and Tell’ during circle time. We would be particularly grateful for
any volunteers who might want to come in and talk about their ‘special’ toy
for 10 minutes. Perhaps you have something we could borrow and display?
Let us know if you can help us out. We will also be looking at Chinese New
Year — the Year of the Rabbit! We'll be doing some exciting craft activities
based on this theme. Does anyone have anything to do with Chinese New
Year that we can borrow and display? (Contact Sarah Hopcroft on 840093).

The New Year brings us a new recruit, and we are happy to welcome Eva
to Pre-School. She is settling in well and has discovered the dinosaurs!
We hope to have 3 more new recruits joining us soon. We'd like to thank
the village for its support and interest in the Pre-School, and, whilst we still
have places to fill, we are optimistic about our future.

We wish you all a Happy New Year!

Sarah Hopcroft




Landulph School

The New Year did not start very
well at school as a burst pipe in the
hall ceiling flooded the school hall
along with the staff room, library and
shared area. Fortunately the council
disaster team responded very
quickly and within hours the majority
of the surface water had been
pumped out of the building. The
building will take approximately four
to six weeks to fully dry out with the
hall being out of use during this time.
Very resourceful planning and some
willing volunteers enabled the school
to open as planned for pupils on 6
January.

The school netball team is
preparing for the final part of a High
Fives tournament that will take place
at Saltash.net Community School on
Wednesday 9 February. In the first
part of this tournament this new
team worked very well together with
its performance securing second
place.

The annual cross country fun run
for pupils organised by Sir Robert

Geffery’s school in
Landrake is due to take
place on Friday 11
March. The course,
some three ‘Cornish’
miles, is billed as the
hardest, dirtiest, wettest but most
interesting in Cornwall. The course
takes in lanes, fields, woods, hills
and a salt marsh. If you complete the
course and are still dry, you’ve gone
the wrong way.

Please don’t forget that we are still
recycling empty ink cartridges from
Hewlett Packard, Lexmak or Canon
(BC01/02/05 06/20, BX2,BX3) along
with unwanted CDs and DVDs. We
can accept originals only, in good
condition (no smashed or badly
scratched items), in the original case,
with a readable barcode. Sorry we
are unable to accept copied or blank
CDs or DVDs, computer disks or
promotional items from newspapers
or magazines, CD singles or
computer/console games.

Marie Beaven-Smith
School Secretary

Christmas Market

Cold weather did not prevent the Christmas spirit being alive and well
at Landulph Memorial Hall in early December. The Christmas market was
a great success with money from the door and raffle being donated to the
Children’s Hospice South West and the profits for the stalls and supper to
the Memorial Hall.

A huge thank you to those of you who entered the ‘Landulph Best
Tasting Home Made Mince Pies’ Competition. They were all delicious
and the judges enjoyed trying and tasting them. We are delighted to
announce that the winner was Becky Reep, who was presented on the
evening with her prize of 'Lunch for two at Trethorne Golf Club'.

Felicity Wyman




Local Christmas Cards

Thanks to the generosity of those
who contributed to the Salvation
Army Christmas Appeal, the sum of
£310 was sent to them in time for
Christmas.

A Certificate of Appreciation from
the Army has been posted on the
three noticeboards.

If any newcomer to the village
would like to participate in next
year’s Christmas Appeal, please let

Addendum:

Due to a slip-up between the list
prepared by Jack Bedbrook and
the list printed in the Newsletter,
the following names were omitted.
Gerry & Sue Stevenson and
Richard & Christine Bowman.

The corrected list was posted on
the notice boards and on the
website. With sincere apologies
from the Newsletter Group for this
omission.

me know.
Happy New Year.
Jack Bedbrook

LANDULPH FESTIVAL ASSOCIATION
Presents
MY GRANDFATHER’S GREAT WAR
Landulph Memorial Hall: 11 February: 7.30pm

Adapted and directed by David Benson from
the diaries of Captain Alexander Stewart.

Performed by Cameron Stewart.

Following critical and audience acclaim during a
recent London season, and an Edinburgh Fringe
debut that included a nomination from The Stage
for Best Solo Performance, My Grandfather's Great War comes to Landulph
Memorial Hall

The World War One diaries of Captain Alexander Stewart meet the
contemporary perspective of his grandson, the actor Cameron Stewart.
This new solo drama interweaves an incredibly frank account of trench
warfare in The Great War with current notions of war and patriotism.

The diaries, as heard on BBC Radio 4’s Today programme, remained a
Stewart family heirloom for seventy years before Cameron published them
online, sparking an incredible amount of media interest and generating
thousands of sales of the ebook version. They were published in hardback
in June 2008 under the title A Very Unimportant Officer (Hodder & Stoughton).

Tickets: Adults £8 Children £5: Box Office: Telephone 01752 841 361
For more on My Grandfather’s Great War see
www.GrandfathersGreatWar.com
Age guide for children is 11+




Fight Batten Disease and Enjoy a Quiz

Having had Batten disease deprive them of their six
year old daughter, Katie, the Freeman family continues
to raise funds to fight the disease and support affected
families, and will run a quiz on

Friday 11th March, starting at 7.30pm.
Landulph Memorial Hall

To book a place for your team of six or to find out more,
contact freemancargreen@aol.com or phone 843865

John Wright FCIl FPC

John Wright Financial Services
1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533
Independent Advice On
ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth

Pensions and at Retirement Options including

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities

Inheritance Tax

Life Assurance Protection

John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated

by the Financial Services Authority
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Based in Landulph for all your IT needs
Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph
* Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
* Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
* Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
* Removal of spyware and viruses
* Recovery of lost data
* Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
» Advice offered on purchase of hardware
* Training offered to groups or individuals
* Server solutions for small businesses
* Home visits as needed
Rapid assessment and quick turnaround Helpful friendly service

Full aftercare and ongoing support
Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787 Mobile:07973 344912 or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

Locally produced NATHAN LEE
stabiliser beef LANDSCAPING, GARDENING
from Park Farm Landulph AND

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

Packs approx 25 kg contain a

variety of beef cuts packed, ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
labelled, and ready for freezing BIG OR SMALL
To order

IVYDENE, CARGREEN

01752 842206
MOBILE 07896524558

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748
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SOLUTION
Your Local Craftsman for

Extensions New Build Loft Conversions Kitchens
Bathrooms Carpentry Garden Deckings Home Office

www.orchardpropertysolutions.net
Call Jason on 07970 773819 or 01752 840815

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor
so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home
so you feel more confident
Couples can protect their home
from residential care fees
let me tell you how
| also cover
Powers of Attorney— Living Wills
Inheritance tax Planning
My Prices are reasonable
and there’s no VAT!
MICHAEL GRUNDY
Churchland Cottage St Dominick
Telephone 01579 351467
A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

Fix-1-T
Computer Help

Virus Removal & Immunization
Maintenance and Upgrading
Training for all Requirements

PC & Network Installation
www.fix-i-t.net
01752 316368
help@fixi-Lnet
Graham House
07778429685




Landulph Gardening Club
The new gardening year at Landulph Gardening club starts on Wednesday
9 February at 7.30pm with a talk about the end of the year! Mike Stephens
from St Ive will talk about flowers for October and November. There will also
be an opportunity to join a visit to his garden in February to see hellebores

and snowdrops, details of this will be available at the meeting.

Dan Du Plessis’ daughter, Marie Bersey, joins us on 9 March ,
together with the Chairman of the Cornwall Garden Society to talk
about ‘How to win prizes and other showy topics’.

The meetings are open to all.
Jo Butcher, Programme Secretary

-~ Spring Flower Show
\@ % Saturday 26 March 2.30pm. Please make a note on the calendar!
It's the annual Flower show, an event not to be missed. Come

along and see the spectacular display of flowers, floral art and
children's art and craft. It seems whatever the weather throws at
us the entrants always produce a magnificent display.
All new entrants are very welcome so if you wish to participate
and have not received a schedule, please ring me.
Shirley Kitney 01752 846808

Incor'goratirét; Bluebird coaches
Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwali PL31 2QN

2011 COACH EXCURSIONS

20 FEB HOLIDAY ON ICE

19 MARCH CLARKS SHOPPING VILLAGE

13 APRIL LONGLEAT

17-22 APR  YORKSHIRE DALES & MOORS
6 DAYS, 5 NIGHTS HALF BOARD INC
EXCURSIONS

24 APRIL BADMINTON HORSE TRIALS (CROSS
COUNTRY DAY)

12 MAY PORT ELIOT & MOUNT EDGCUMBE

JUNE BICTON PARK

JUNE RIVER CRUISE

JULY SEATON TRAMWAY & SIDMOUTH
DONKEY SANCTUARY

AUGUST RIVER CRUISE

3-4 SEPT BLANDFORD STEAM FAIR

3-4 SEPT BURGHLEY HORSE TRIALS

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available.

FOR BOOKING%é\ER ENQUIRIES
01208 77989 or 01208 72669

www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
bennymoon@btinternet.com

GLOUE VAL L

Ski in the Alpine sunshine
One week still available
2-9 April
Mottaret
the middle of the 3 valleys
Flat to let
2 twin bedrooms upstairs and

Sitting room with 2 sofas and
pullout bed
Normal price €925
Special price £600
Contact:
Evans 01752-845297




Cargreen Cancer Research
Fund Raising Group
Annual General Meeting
Thursday 24 February Monday 14 March
2011 at 7.00pm at 7.00 pm

Landulph Memorial Hall Tamarind, Penyoke

Short Mat Bowls Annual
General Meeting

Please come along and join Last year we were very well
supported by the parish at all
us New members welcome the fund raising events and are
Refreshments provided looking forward to planning the
events for the coming year.
Keep reading the newsletter
to find out when and what is
being planned.
Gaye Braund, Chairperson
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McTIMONEY-CORLEY
SPINAL THERAPIST
ANIMAL MANIPULATOR
Specialising in Equines and Dogs but all animals welcome

McTimoney-Corley Animal Manipulation therapy is a gentle form of
manipulation of the bones of the head, spine, limbs and pelvis that
aims to restore health, aid mobility and enhance well-being.
Together with soft tissue bodywork, mobilisation and stretching to
help with a range of conditions including:-

Lameness

Muscle stiffness

Poor performance

Poor flexibility

General health and well-being

Home visits with times to suit CRB checked Insured

For more information: Contact Vicky on 01579 340563
Mobile 07768 997449
vctrtattersallv@aol.com




Landulph Film Club’s End of Winter Season

Landulph Film Club continues its season with two more great films:

February 8

The Odd Couple (1968) is a very funny comedy film,
brilliantly played by Jack Lemmon and Walter Matthau.
It is the story of two divorced men — Felix Ungar, the
neurotic neatfreak, and Oscar Madison, the fun-loving
slob — who decide to live together, even though their
personalities clash. The film was written by Neil Simon,
based on his play of the same name directed by Gene
Saks.

March 8

The Madness of King George (1994) directed by
Nicholas Hytner and adapted by Alan Bennett from his
own play, The Madness of George lll. It tells the true |
story of George llI's deteriorating mental health, and his
equally declining relationship with his son, the Prince of |
Wales, particularly focusing on the period around the '§
Regency Crisis of 1788. Modern medicine has
suggested that the King's symptoms were the result of
acute intermittent porphyria. The film is notable for
brilliant acting by Nigel Hawthorne and Helen Mirren,
and won three BAFTA Awards.

All shows are at the Landulph Memorial Hall, Cargreen,
7pm for 7.30pm start.
£5 per ticket on the door. Tea and coffee provided! Bring
your own refreshments and cushion!
¢ For further information contact Nigel Johnson, 01752

841520

FREE
Large sofa (un kite marked) excellent condition.
80 inches wide, 30 inches deep, 35 inches high.

Can deliver within the Parish.
Phone the Honeys 841361




DCB PLANT HIRE
0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained
operator

All work undertaken including
Drainage
Site Clearance
Bulk excavation
Brick paved driveways

Landscaping and groundwork
undertaken

Call Dan Billing on
01752 845234 or 07725082046

Greq Khan

Professional
Plastering Service
Over 20 years

V —_
f/}/m .ﬂaff(ll experience

Artex walls and

Painter Decorator ceilings flattened

All work undertaken is

PW]HT.\' Maintenance guaranteed

Tel 01752 843622

\{M 07979 36% — (evenings & weekends)

new number,

é — same prompt service




Generate electricity & income from your roof, & help save the
planet

Most roof-mounted solar panels
use the sun to heat water which
can be stored, but photovoltaic
(PV) panels use light to generate
electricity which can be used
immediately or sold to the national
grid. Several residents have
already installed PV panels on their
roofs, with a good few more poised
to follow.

There is currently a very
attractive incentive scheme: the
government pays householders for
the electricity they produce from
PV panels they have installed on
their roofs. The present feed-in
tariff is guaranteed for 25 years,
index-linked, and is tax-free. As a
guide, a typical 2kW system would
cost about £9,000 to install. It
would supply electricity for
household use, saving about £300
on your electricity bill, and also
earn about £826 p.a. tax-free from
electricity sold to the grid. Overall
that saves about £1,100 p.a.,
roughly equivalent to about 12%

rate of return on investment. The
capital is also guaranteed as it sits,
securely, silently and
unobtrusively, on your roof.

Along with a few other
households, we plan to take
advantage of this scheme shortly,
and would be happy to tell you
more about it and our group
discount. Full details on PV are at
www.energysavingtrust.org.uk.

PV is definitely in the air this
spring. At the recent Public
Consultation Display in the
Memorial Hall, there was
overwhelming support for the Solar
Park planned around the Electricity
Sub-station at West Kingsmill. If
approved, this should generate
enough electricity to power 1000
homes. Whether or not this goes
ahead, we can all do our bit in the
meantime, while we can still benefit
from the government’s generous
feed-in tariffs.

Valerie Taplin 01752 844223
www.kingsmillcornwall.co.uk

Domestic Cleaning Service

ill Travel’

Concact Tracy:

01579 386885 / 07983 551781
www havemopwilltravel.co.uk




Pentillic &8

CASTLE & ESTATE

Elegantly restored 17t century castle in private grounds with breathtaking views
over the River Tamar

weddings * accommodation ¢ garden tours ¢ private hire ¢ corporate °
Events

Snowdrop walk: 20" Feb 2011 — 10.30 to 3.30pm
£25 pp inc lunch and glass wine

Cleaner / kitchen assistant required: We are looking for someone who is able
to work flexible hours, has their own transport and would be willing to turn their
hand to most jobs — either washing up after dinners, or cleaning the castle on

changeover days. Some experience preferable.

For more information on events and to sign up to our newsletter please
visit our website or email contact@pentillie.co.uk

St. Mellion, Saltash, PL12 6QD « Tel: 01579 350044 - www.pentillie.co.uk

Broadband in Landulph

Many of you have contacted BT
over the last couple of months to
demand better (or any) broadband
connections for the parish. Thank
you to all, we have conflicting and
contradictory reports back so the
only thing to do is to email or phone
to complain again - we need to keep
the pressure up. Even if you already
have then please contact them again
and ask what progress has been
made.

Contact online:
http://bt.custhelp.com/app/contact
email/c/4468 or try phoning 0800
085 0219
Roger Creagh-Osborne

Landulph Festival
Association
Annual General Meeting

Landulph Memorial Hall
Annexe
Monday 14 March 2011,
7.30pm

An Evening to Review Festival
2010 and Plan for Festival
2011:The Tenth Anniversary
Festival

Come and have a glass of
wine and help us plan for the
future!




IMPACT Accounting (SW) LLP
Cargreen based accountants, we specialise in:
Accounts preparation: Sole trader, Limited companies etc
¢ Taxreturns
* Bookkeeping services
¢ Payroll
* Business planning and forecasts
* Monthly management accounts

Big Four trained Chartered Accountants- Personal and friendly approach at
very competitive rates.
Call Karen or Martin Freeman on 843865 / 07525 090190 for
free initial meeting s

bel ICAEW
www.impactsouthwest.co.uk f-
email : karen@impactsouthwest.co.uk
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Next edition copy date is 15 March but earlier would be even better
Please contact a Group member for more details

Morton Macleod 01752 846520 Mavis Edmonds 01579 350385
Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
Reg Rice 01752 844858 James Jermain 01752 847546
Clarissa Newell 01752 843110

The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any
mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.

Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk Adverts to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk

The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself we would be delighted to receive it.

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations:
15p per double sided A4 with colour images
10p per double slided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper.



